
STAFF REPORT 
 
 
TO: Golden Bay Community Board   

 
FROM: Community Services Manager 

 
REFERENCE: E855 

 
SUBJECT: Updates – Report for GB Community Board 13th October 

2009 Meeting 
 

 
 
I have the following updates for the Board’s information: 
 
GB COMMUNITY BOARD ACTION LIST 
 
Tukurua Beach Access 
 

This matter stalled for a few months while issues associated with buildings on a 
neighbouring property were resolved between the various parties.  This has now happened 
so I have again written to the land owner asking if Council can meet to discuss possible 
public access through their property to the beach.  I am currently awaiting a response to 
my letter. 

 
Labyrinth Rocks 

 
I have now received the Engineering Plans for the carpark and these have been approved 
by our Roading Engineers as well as the Engineers managing the Transfer Station.  I hope 
to meet with Ross McDonald within the next week and certainly prior to the Board meeting 
so that he can have the work priced as he had done before with the previous plan.  We 
can then authorise the work to be undertaken before the coming holiday season. 
 
Airport Signage 

 
I have asked our Engineering Department to action this request. 
 
OTHER ISSUES 
 
Collingwood Boat Trailer Park Reclamation 

 
The consent for this work has now been received and, provided it is not appealed, we will 
be able to obtain quotations for the work and get on with the job. 
 
Collingwood Museum 
 
I inspected this building with a Committee Member a couple of months ago and have 
agreed to have some rotten weatherboards replaced before they deteriorate any further. 

 
 
 
Lloyd Kennedy 


